
 
 

Mission of St. Philip Catholic Church  
      13095 Old China Spring Highway, PO Box 430, China Spring, Texas  76633  
            (254) 836 -1825 Parish Office  

Website:  www.stphilipcs.com  
Email:  stphilipcs@att.net  

Office Hours:  Wednesday, 8am  -  12noon  

APRIL 28, 2019 SECOND SUNDAY OF EASTER - DIVINE MERCY SUNDAY  
INTEGRATING THE RESU RRECTION INTO OUR LIVES MEANS ACCEPTING THE MERCY OF GOD, EMBRACING THE UNEARNED  GIFT 

OF IT ALL, AND SHARING THAT MERCY WITH OTHERS.  NO MATTER WHO WE ARE OR WHAT OUR  CURRENT CIRCUMSTANC ES,  

WE HAVE THE POTENTIAL TO BE BRINGERS OF MERCY IN OUR DAILY LIVES.   

SACRAMENTS 

BAPTISM: Parents are encouraged to make arrangements with the  

parish office prior to the birth of the child. 

MATRIMONY : Contact the parish office to make arrangements at 

least 6 months prior to the anticipated date.  A new baptismal certifi-

cate must be obtained from the home parish showing that the couple 

are free to marry. 

ANNOINTING OF THE SICK : Families should notify the parish 

office of members admitted to hospitals and convalescent facilities.  

Emergency calls can be made to (254)754-1221. 

VOCATIONS : We pray that anyone considering a religious vocation 

seek out information with our clergy or contact Fr. Jonathan Raia at 

(512) 949-2405 or go to the Diocesan Web page:                         

http://www.austindiocese.org/dept/vocations/calendar 

 

PASTORAL STAFF 
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Welcome!                     
 

We would like to say welcome and ask that you fill out the  
Registration form available at the back of the Church.  It is important that 
your family information be kept up-to-date and available to Father.  It 
also assists us in keeping you informed of the many activities and  
opportunities to participate in the community life of our parish.   

Be sure to include your e-mail address! 
 

Please return the form to the parish office or scan and email to stphilipcs@att.net 
 

 
We welcome you to join us 

For the celebration of Mass on Sunday at 9:45 A.M.  
 

Potluck Social following Mass on  

1st Sunday of the month 

A warm welcome to all our visitors today! 
 

PLEASE COME AGAIN                                                                                                            

 

           PRAYER FOR DIVINE MERCY   
 

Eternal Father, Your merciful gaze is turned upon all mankind, 
all enfolded in the Most Compassionate Heart of Jesus. 

 

Dearest Jesus, it is your nature to have mercy on us and forgive us.  From the treasury of your mercy, impart your graces 
in great abundance to each of us, especially those most in need.  You do not refuse the light of your love to those who 
seek you.  We place our trust in your infinite goodness.  Help us be open to accept your mercy freely and to live in it 

through your Holy Spirit.  Receive us into the home of your Most  
Merciful Heart!  Amen.  

 

- Adapted from excerpts of  the  Divine Mercy Novena  

 

http://www.austindiocese.org/dept/vocations/calendar
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Pastoral Council:  

 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
     

READINGS FOR THE WEEK  
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

PARISH EVENTS 
 

SAVE THE DATE!  
 

The next Gather for the women of St. Philip will be held on May 19th, starting at 5pm at the 
home of Amanda Rodriguez, located at 1910 Austin Hines Dr., China Spring, TX.  Please 

bring a snack or drink to share and an open heart as we take time to get to know our sisters 
in Christ.  Contact Amy Viertel at amyviertel@yahoo.com or 979-204-6546 for further  

information.  
 

ST. PHILIP VBS IS COMING JUNE 10TH -  13TH, 5:30PM - 7:30PM! 
 

Incoming Kindergarten  - 6th Graders are invited to attend St. Philip VBS this summer.   
7th -  12th graders are welcome to be Leaders.  Parents  -  WE WOULD LOVE TO HAVE 
YOU HELP WITH VBS!  Registration will be began in May.  If you would like to volunteer, 
please email Amy Viertel @ amyviertel@yahoo.com.  EIM certification is required.  If you 
are not currently EIM certified or need to renew, please follow this link to complete an  
application https://www.eappsdb.com/Login.asp?ORGZ_KEY=4  

 

ENCOUNTERING CHRIST CAMPAIGN  
 

THE DIOCESAN òENCOUNTERING CHRISTó IS AN $85 MILLION CAMPAIG N 
WHICH WILL BENEFIT US DIRECTLY AT ST. PHILIP & THE GREATER WACO/

CHINA SPRING COMMUNI TY!  CURRENTLY, WE HAVE MET OUR PARISH GOAL 
OF $120,000 AND NOW ARE WORKING TOWARD THE STRETCH GOAL OF $180,000 
OR MORE!  THE INITIAL FUNDS WE RECEIVE FROM THE DIOCESE ($36 K) WILL 

BE USED TO BUILD A PAVILION AND PLAYGROUND.  ANY ADDITIONAL 
FUNDS WE RECEIVE, IF  WE MEET OR EXCEED O UR STRETCH GOAL, WILL BE 
DEDICATED TO OTHER PROJECTS/IMPROVEMENTS  ON CHURCH GROUNDS.  
AS A BENEFIT TO THE LOCAL COMMUNITY, $5 MILLION OF THE $85 MILLION 
WILL BE DEDICATED TO  RENOVATING THE FORM ER ST. MARYõS CATHOLIC 
SCHOOL INTO A FACILI TY FOR CATHOLIC CHARITIES OF CENTRAL TEXAS.  

PLEASE PRAY AND DISCERN YOUR PART IN HELPING US REACH OUR 
STRETCH GOAL.  BROCHURES AND PLEDGE CARDS ARE AVAILABLE ON THE 

BACK TABLE OR YOU MAY SETUP YOUR 5 YEAR PLEDGE AT HTTPS://
WWW.ENCOUNTERINGCHRISTCAMPAIGN.ORG.    

 

ST. LOUIS CATHOLIC SCHOOL ANNUAL BBQ & BREW -  SATURDAY, MAY 4TH!  
 

Join you friends and family at the upcoming St. Louis BBQ & Brew on Saturday, May 4th @ 
6pm in the Monsignor Deering Activity Center.  This is the schoolõs premier social and fund-
raising event of the year.  To purchase tickets, donate an auction item and/or be a sponsor/

underwriter, please contact Becky Chollett at 254-754-2041, bchollett@stlouiswaco.org. 
 

ST. LOUIS CATHOLIC SCHOOL 2019 - 2020 ENROLLMENT IS NOW OPEN  FOR 
NEW STUDENTS  

 

Space is still available in our Pre-K3 - 8th grades.  St. Louis School is dedicated to the  
formation of students in faith, mind and body.  If you have any questions or wish to enroll, 

please contact Becky Chollett at 254-754-2041 or bchollett@stlouiswaco.org. 
 

YOUTH MINISTRY 

Anthony Rodriguez (817) 713-9024  
ranthonyrodriguez@hotmail.com 

 
 
 
Finance Council: 
Scott Blattman (254) 749-1203 
seblattman1@gmail.com 
 
 
 
Altar Servers: 
Amanda Hansard (254) 848-9005 
hansardra@earthlink.net 
 
 
 
Music Ministry : 
Richard Hansard (254) 848-9005 
bosquedental@windstream.net 
 
Terri Traskos (254) 932-5729 
Terri_traskos@yahoo.com 
 
 
 
Hospitality Ministry : 
Frankie Muehlstein, Jr 
(254) 836-4952 
 
 
 
Knights of Columbus: 
Cory Viertel (254) 640-0546 
coryviertel@yahoo.com 
 
 
 
Prolife Ministry: 
Laura Mendel (210) 846-9742 
jemendel@earthlink.net 
 
 
 
Prayer Chain: 
Patricia Alleman: (254) 722-9765 
pddyalleman@aol.com 
 
 
 
Facility Management: 
Bobby Craig (254) 709-8716 
 

Mike Goldsmith 
golds35@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 

 

Sun:  Acts 5:12-16/Ps 118:2-4,13-15, 22-24/Rv 1:9-11a, 12-13 
Mon:  Acts 4:23-31/Ps 2:1-3, 4-7a, 7b-9/Jn 3:1-8  
Tues:  Acts 4:32-37/Ps 93:1ab, 1cd-2, 5/Jn 3:7b-15 
Wed:  Acts 5:17-26/Ps 34:2-3, 4-5, 6-7, 8-9/Jn 3:16-21 
Thurs:  Acts 5:27-33/Ps 34:2 & 9, 17-18, 19-20/Jn 3:31-36 
Fri:  1 Cor 15:1-8/Ps 19:2-3, 4-5/Jn 14:6-14 
Sat:  Acts 6:1-7/Ps 33:1-2, 4-5, 18-19/Jn 6:16-21 

JUNE 17th - 21st at ST. LOUIS IMPACT Waco is a brand new camp for middle school 

youth (incoming 7th, 8th & 9th grade teens) looking to grow in their relationship with 
God and witness their faith through acts of service.  During IMPACT, we will experience 
the love of God through prayer and the sacraments, and then live from what we received, 
through works of service and charity in the community.  The cost is $275/person.  Regis-
tration forms can be found on the St. Philip website, www.stphilipcs.com, under Faith 
Formation - Kinder-8th Grade or picked-up at SLAM.  For questions or more information, 
contact  Tracy Gomez, Youth Ministry at 254-754-1221, tracy@stlouiswaco.com.           
Registration Deadline: APRIL 30TH 

mailto:amyviertel@yahoo.com
https://www.eappsdb.com/Login.asp?ORGZ_KEY=4
https://www.encounteringchristcampaign.org
https://www.encounteringchristcampaign.org
http://www.stphilipcs.com
mailto:tracy@stlouiswaco.com


Parish News 

 
 

PROLIFE NEWS 
  

Care Net, the local Pregnancy Care Center, is in need of diapers sizes 4, 5 & 6 and boyõs clothes, newborn to size 3T.  You may 
drop off at Care Net at 9th & W. Waco Dr. or bring to Church on Sunday.  Thank you for your generosity!   

 

MAY 12TH IS MOTHERõS DAY  
 

On this day, we gratefully acknowledge all mothers, both living & deceased, in the Holy Mass. Spiritual Bouquet Cards will be 
available at the back table.  Let us pray that all mothers will know of our love and support in their holy vocations.  Please return all 

intention envelopes by Sunday, May 5th to the back table or parish office.  
 

DIOCESAN NEWS 
 

THE STATE DCCW CONVENTION will be April 29 & 30 at the Waco Hilton.  All Ladies of the Parish are invited.  This 
yearõs theme is òReflecting Godõs Joyó.  Mondayõs Keynote speaker will be Fr. Albert Haase.  Other speakers include Fr. Jonathan 
Raia, Vocations Director and Fr. Jim Olnhausen and more!  If anyone is interested in attending, please call Margaret 254-399-9226 

or Mary Ann 254-772-6576 or register at https://austindiocesancouncilofcatholicwomen.org/events/austin -diocesan-ccw-
convention.   

 

MUSIC ALIVE!  Sacred Music Camp is coming June 3rd - 7th, 1pm - 5pm at St. Theresa Parish in Austin.  All students in grades 

2nd - 12th are invited to attend.  The week includes choral and instrumental music, inspired instructors and youth mentors.   
There will be separate tracks (strings, organ, guitar & voice) for middle and high school youth.  Registration is now open at  
https://sttaustin.org/sacred -music-camp or contact the Music Ministry Office at 512-451-5132 or Dr. Dan Girardot, Founder   

and Director, dgirardot@sttaustin.org 
 

CATHOLIC CHARITIES (CCCTX) OF CENTRAL TEXAS NEWS  
 

April is Volunteer Appreciation Month and CCCTX is grateful for the volunteers who donate their time & talent in support of our 
mission.  To learn how to get involved, visit www.ccctx.org/volunteer or contact Claire Bordelon at claire-bordelon@ccctx.org. 

     
How does poverty impact families in Central Texas and how can we live our call to serve the poor among us?  Join Catholic  

Charities of Central Texas for a kNOw Poverty Hour, an interactive opportunity to see our mission in action and learn how you 
can help to eliminate poverty in Central Texas.  For upcoming dates and to register, www.ccctx.org/events.  

 

HEART OF THE NATION TV MASS  
 

Is someone you love unable to join you at Church on Sunday?  The Heart of the Nation invites anyone you know to 
tune into Sunday Mass on TV, KNVA Channel 54 (CW) or at www.HeartoftheNation.org at 8:30am. (For those who 

can get to Mass, the TV or online liturgy does not fulfill the Sunday Mass obligation) 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Dear Parishioners, 
 

We would like to share the results of the presidential search for our recently merged schools.  After an extensive 
nationwide search, Mr. Blake Evans has been selected, starting in July.  Mr. Evans comes to us from Holy Trinity 
Catholic High School in Temple where he served successfully as their Principal and CEO.  He brings with him 
years of experience as an educator in public and private settings, serving as a teacher, coach, Athletic Director, 
Assistant Principal and Principal.  Please join me in welcoming him to the St. Louis and Reicher Communities.  

 

ST. LOUIS PARISH AND SCHOOL ARE HIRING ! The Parish and School have multiple job openings! 

The Parish is currently hiring an Administrative Assistant, Director of Finance, and a Director of Music.  The 
Schools are currently looking for a Director of Development.  Please see the Diocesan Job Board at  

https://austindiocese.org/employment  or at most job boards for more information. 
 

HAVE YOU, OR SOMEONE YOU KNOW, EXPERIENCED ABUSE? Bishop Joe S. Vásquez and the Diocese 
of Austin are committed to providing compassionate care to persons who have experienced abuse, particularly if 
committed by clergy or a church representative. If you or someone you know have experienced such abuse, con-
tact the diocesan Coordinator of Victim Assistance and Pastoral Support at ileana-hinojosa@austindiocese.org 
or (512) 949-2400. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Stewardship of Treasure 
   

 April 21st Sunday Collection      $2,707.00           
 Amount needed per week           $2,115.00 

 

Thank You for your Generosity! 

https://www.austindiocesancouncilofcatholicwomen.org/events/austin-diocesan-ccw-convention.
https://www.austindiocesancouncilofcatholicwomen.org/events/austin-diocesan-ccw-convention.
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In Memory of  

Henry,  Agnes  &  

Clara Veselka  

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

Medicare Supplement Plans 
Medicare Advantage Plans 
Medicare Part D Prescription Drug Plans  

                                          254-723-3462 
 
Harry Tichavsky 
Independent Insurance Agent 
 
                         hjt1950@juno.com 

Alice Chandler ïOwner 
789 FM 1637 

 
254-772-0000 

E-Mail:alice@chandlergunshop.com 
Firearms Sales-Gun Shop-license to carry classes 

 
Hunter Safety Classes-NRA Firearm Training 

 
Pistol & Rifle Shooting Ranges 

 
BULLETIN  INFORMATION 

 
DEADLINE FOR BULLETIN 

ITEMS  IS THURSDAYS BY NOON 

 
PLEASE EMAIL OR TEXT  

 

LAURA MENDEL  
  

jemendel@earthlink.net  
or text to (210) 846-9742 

 

Blessings Catholic Gift Shop 
1991 W. Crabb Rd. 

West, TX 
 

Robin Waters 
 

254-749-4937 (c) or 254-826-4244 (b) 
 

Evenings after 6pm 
 

Call before you come 
 

Great selection of 1st  

Communion & confirmation gifts 

Slovacek�¶s West 
214 MELODIE DR. 
WEST, TX 76694 

�x�� Bakery     

�x�� BBQ/Cafe 

�x�� Gift Shop 
 

Open 6am-10pm 
254-826-4525 

St. Mary�¶s Catholic Gift Shop 
 

1401 Washington Ave., Waco 
(254) 753-0146  

 

Gift Shop Hours 
Monday - Friday, 1:30pm  -  4:30pm 


